
SA Public Courses Pennants 

Round 4 Wrap 
 

Well if we didn’t have it hot enough in Round 3 at home Round 4 served up much the same 
at Sandy Creek. 
 

Well done to the 3 teams competing at Sandy Creek as the conditions were sapping and the 
competition was much hotter than we have experienced this season so far. 
  
Division 1 team with the same line up as last week including Shaun Dawson, Chantha Kong, 
Yung Bok Kim, Steven Darch, Paul Haines, John Filmalter, Barry Smith and Atila Koca 
commenced proceedings against the strong Sandy Creek team. 
 
Unfortunately local knowledge told against them eventually going down 1 ½ to 6 ½  
  
The Division 2 team lead this time by John Filmalter along with Chris Watson, Toby Maddern, 
Bob Henley, Brenton Jemson, Frank Kong, Dudley Ah Chee and Kumar MP tasted success 
against the locals scoring a win recording 4 ½ to 3 ½ on the board. 
  
NAGC Division 3 (Red) team with Ian George, Johnathan Gravenor, James Abierio, Peter 
Sarson, Di Cocks, Deidre Bennett, Frank Ballard and Steve Draper locked horns with the 
locals in the trying conditions and managed to square the match 4 and 4. 
  
The final match Division 3 (Blue) team ventured down to the seaside and took on the North 
Haven crew with Merrilyn Middleton, Luis Madriz, Luciano De Guia, Brad Snape, Carolyn 
Coleman, Zac Baig, Jason Yap and Luis Plaza however the local knowledge shone through 
and they lost their 2 to 6. 
  

As always thanks to those that gave it their best in the trying conditions representing the club 
and the reserves that showed up just in case, well done to all.  
  
Thanks to the Sandy Creek and North Haven clubs for hosting the North Adelaide teams and 
providing the post-match delights. 
  

As we progress into Round 5 the Division 1, 2 and 3 Red teams sit in a good position on top 
of the ladders whereas the Blue team have a lot of work in front of them to be able to 
progress into the finals. 
 

The next round, February 18th, has the Division 1, 2 and 3 teams away against Mawson 
Lakes and our division 3 (Blue) team will take on Regency Park at their course. 
  

Best of luck to all players. 
 
Regards, 
Ian George. 

 


